Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 8th June 2006

Dear Parents,

Sorry that I haven’t sent out a news letter for a couple of weeks. We’ve had a very busy patch in school and to be completely honest it’s been hard to find the time to sit down and write.

New Classes in September 2006
In September many of the children will be moving on to new classes and I would like to take this opportunity to give you early notice of our intentions.
When splitting children in the same year group it is the governor’s policy to do so by age however we are happy to discuss our intentions and if appropriate exceptions can be made.

From September the children will be organised as follows:

Class 5
All current Year 5 children and the oldest children currently in Year 4 (those who originally started school in September).
Class 4
Younger Year 4 children (those who originally started school in January) and the current Year 3.
Class 3
All current Year 2 children.

Class 2
All current Year 1 children and the oldest Reception children (who started school in September).
Class 1 
Current reception children who started school in January and our new intake. 
I’m afraid that the above is a bit “wordy” but hopefully it is clear. I am more than happy to talk about our intended arrangements with anyone who would like to do so.

We haven’t discussed any of the above with the children yet so please feel free to give me a ring, or pop in to school, at any time to talk about any concerns you may have.
Child Care

Last year we looked into the possibility of providing child carte in school both before and after normal school hours. The governors drew up a range of plans but we dropped them before Christmas due to a general lack of interest.
More recently we have heard that there is now a need for child care provision locally and this was confirmed at our last PTA meeting where we had a very interesting discussion.
As we have said before if there is a genuine need for school run breakfast and after school clubs then we will respond to this and make necessary provision.

If set up these clubs would run from 8.00am to the start of the school day and from 3.30pm to 6.00pm. The likely cost would be around £6.00 a day and the clubs would be recreational in nature. They would not replace our current after school clubs, which would continue as normal, and nor would they be an extension to the academic school day.

If we are to proceed with this service we need information from all of you, even if you have no interest, so please take a couple of minutes to fill in the form at the bottom of this letter.
Tennis Coaching

I am delighted to be able to inform you that children in Years 4 and 5 will be benefiting from professional tennis coaching during the rest of this summer term. This is part of the Ariel Mini Tennis for Schools Programme run by the LTA and in addition to coaching we have also received several hundred pounds worth of tennis equipment.
21,000 schools applied for this scheme nationally and only 100 have been chosen. It is a great credit to Clare Rothwell’s hard work in putting together our bid that we have been successful.
I’m sure the children will have an excellent time taking part over the next few weeks and in addition to this we now have a firm intention to continue this excellent start with a tennis club in September.
Sponsored Walk

The school will be holding its annual sponsored walk around the Tamar lakes on Friday 23rd June. 

Last year this event was a great success. We all had a wonderful day out, raising over £1500 in the process. Money which has been used to extend and update our computer suite.

It is our intention that all of the children will be taking part and we hope that they will all manage to get some amount of sponsorship too. We are not expecting the children to raise vast amounts of money but hopefully they will all raise something, especially as it is for their own benefit.

The school has an excellent past record, raising a lot of money for various charities and hopefully we will now do just as well in support of our own children.

As usual it is our intention to start our walk from the Furse’s farm at Lympscott and from there to walk around the lakes as far as the main car park where we will stop for lunch and where the children will be able to play on the adventure playground. We will then continue our circuit arriving back at the Furse’s farm. If any of  the younger children are unable to go any further they will be able to drop out at lunch and we will ferry them back to school.

Our school kitchen will be offering a packed lunch on this day and we will arrange for it to be transported to the main car park so that the children don’t have to carry it.

A sponsor form has been attached to this letter.

( The children have been spoken to about who they should and should not approach for sponsorship )

Please complete the permission slip at the bottom of this letter and drop it back to school.
If you are able to provide transport to get the children to Furse’s farm at Lympscott and / or back to school in the afternoon please complete the slip at the bottom of this letter and return it to school by Friday morning.

It is our intention to start leaving school at 10.00am and to start returning to school at 2.30pm.

If any of you would like to walk with us we would be delighted to have your company. 

Hopefully the children will be walking in small groups with an adult so the more of you who are willing to come along the better.

All we need to do now is keep our fingers crossed for good weather.
Cricket

Our under 10 cricket tem took part in the North Devon Rally last week and I am delighted to be able to tell you that we were runners up.
Despite the terrible weather conditions our children played some really good cricket and this result means that we have qualified for the Devon Finals again.

The school has an excellent cricket record. This is the sixth time in eight years that we have been able to go down to Newton Abbott for the finals, and it was one of our best sporting moments a few years ago when we were the first school from North Devon to become Devon champions.

Our current team have a very hard act to follow but I’m sure we’ll have an excellent time trying. 
Other Sports News

I would like to say well done to all of the children who took part in the Aquathon just before half term. They tried really hard and had a great time swimming and running and I think that they equitted them selves really well.

Our highest placed competitor was Joseph Fenney who finished in an excellent 5th place in his under 9 race.

Our climbing club took part in their latest outdoor trip today when they visited Roach Rocks near Bodmin. I think that it is fantastic that they are getting a range of opportunities to use the skills that they have practiced over the winter at the climbing wall outside.

We’ve got several sports fixtures coming up in the next couple of weeks.

Next Wednesday we’ve got two teams at the North Devon Tag Rugby Festival in Barnstaple, next Wednesday our girl’s will be taking part in a cricket tournament and the following week we will be playing our last netball competition of the season.

As usual we’ll inform the parents of the children taking part by letter. 
School Photos

As I’m sure you know the children had their whole school, class and sports team photos taken on Tuesday afternoon. The children were very well turned out in their school uniforms as usual and we would like to thank you for your support with this.
The photographs will be available for you to buy in a couple of weeks time.
Sunny Weather

Can I remind you that I’ve suggested to the children that they wear sun hats on hot days.
We are also perfectly happy for them to wear sun cream, however please note that our staff are not permitted to apply it to the children when they are in school.

If the children bring sun cream in they will either have to apply it to themselves or to each other.

Term Dates

Wednesday 14th June

Tag Rugby Tournament ( Barnstaple )
Thursday 15th June

Year 6 will be visited by Mrs Howard from Holsworthy College





Girl’s Cricket Competition ( Instow )

Friday 16th June


Class 5 visit to Oceanfest ( Croyd )

Saturday 17th June

Netball Tournament

Monday 19th June


Devon Cricket Finals ( Newton Abbott )

Tuesday 20th June

Recycling visit

Friday 23rd June


Sponsored Walk

Monday 26th June


PTA Meeting
Wednesday 28th June

Class 5 music performance at the Devon Music Mix ( Exeter )

Monday 4th – Friday 7th July
Year 5/6 residential visit to North Wales

Wednesday 12th July

World Record Maypole Dance

Thursday 13th – Friday 14th July
Year 6 visit to Holsworthy College

Tuesday 18th Wednesday 19th July
Parent’s Evenings

Thursday 20th July

Sports Day

Tuesday 25th July


Leavers BBQ

Wednesday 26th July

Last day of term 
I’ll let you have any further dates as we get them.

I’m sure we’ll have a lovely half term and we look forward to seeing you in school over the next few weeks.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

Bradworthy CP School

Child Care Provision in School (Breakfast and After School Clubs)
Name :

How many children do you have :

I don’t think that my child / children would use the school child care provision.
I think my child / children might use the service occasionally (perhaps a couple of times a month).

I think my child / children would probably use the service fairly regularly (perhaps once a week).

I think my child / children would probably use the service most days.

I wouldn’t use the service now but I might in the future.
(please tick anything that applies)
Any other comments you would like to make:
Bradworthy CP School

Sponsored Walk Permission Slip, 2006.

Child / Children’s Names :

I give permission for my child / children to take part in the school’s sponsored walk around the Tamar Lakes next half term.

I am able to help with transport to Lympscott Farm and can take _____ children.

I am able to help with transport back to school and can take _____ children.

Signed :

Bradworthy CP School

Sponsored Walk Form

Summer 2006
The children will be walking from Lympscott Farm around the Tamar Lakes and back which is a distance of about 5 miles. The walk will take place on Friday 23rd June, weather permitting.

Child’s Name :

	Sponsors Name


	Amount of Sponsorship

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


	Sponsors Name


	Amount of Sponsorship

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


